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Senate Committee:  Economic Development, International Trade and Regulatory Affairs

CONTENT

The bill would amend the Plant Rehabilitation and Industrial Development Districts Act to specify that
except as otherwise provided, if an industrial facilities exemption certificate were filed and the
application were approved by the local governmental unit in October 1996, but the application were
denied by the State Tax Commission in December 1996, then the restoration, replacement, or
construction of the facility would not have to have begun six months (or, if the application were
approved by the local unit on October 7, 1996, seven months) before the filing of the application for
the exemption certificate with the local unit.  The exemption would apply for a facility that was located
in an existing industrial development district owned or occupied by a person who filed an application
for an exemption certificate in April 1996 if the application were approved by the local legislative body
in May 1996 and a certificate of occupancy were granted for the facility in January 1996.

Further, notwithstanding any other provision of the Act, if, in June 1997, a local governmental unit
passed a resolution designating a speculative building and approving an industrial facilities
exemption certificate, the State Tax Commission would have to issue the certificate for the
speculative building from December 30, 1996, through December 30, 2006.  The speculative building
would have to have been occupied in November 1995, and be located in an industrial development
district created in January 1996.
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FISCAL IMPACT

The bill would increase State costs by the amount lost by schools.  Additionally, the revenue of local
units involved would decrease.
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